
DATE:  January 28, 2021 

TO:  Political Subdivisions Committee 

FROM:  Joe Sheehan 

RE: Testimony for HB 1222 

 

Dear Mr. Chairman Dockter and members of the Committee 

 

I am testifying in favor of HB 1222 and the necessary changes this bill offers to protect North Dakota 

home owners and property owners.  I am a mortgage banker in ND.  I have been originating mortgages 

for more than 20 years and I managed more than 1 billion dollars in mortgage origination in that time 

across the state. 

 

Property ownership is the American dream.  When citizens of North Dakota buy property to invest in a 

home and their future, it is with a” good will” understanding that the government within which they live 

supports their effort to gain from a fair market.  When a property is rezoned into a status of 

nonconforming, whether it is intentional or unintentional, this investment is automatically depreciated 

and threatened.  

 

Value is a supply demand issue.  Demand is what protects a property owner’s investment.  When a 

property is rezoned nonconforming and cannot be rebuilt to the original footprint, the demand for this 

property is demonstrably diminished as the property is no longer eligible for most home buyer 

financing.  I have copied the section of the Fannie Mae and Freddie Mac guide that indicates this in my 

testimony. 

 



 

 

A great majority of financing for home owners is financed through these government agencies.  When 

rezoning of a property makes the property ineligible for a majority of home buyers it is cataclysmic to 

the value of the property.  The only financing options available for these properties is in house bank 

financing with down payments of 20% or more.  These loans are often offered with balloons or 

adjustable rates.  This makes buying one of these properties a very unattractive prospect for home 

owner’s and investors.  

 

Whether the zoning impact is intentional or unintentional, homeowners should be protected from 

automatically losing value in their home.  Homeowners should be protected from municipalities 

suffocating them out of their investment through a long term consequence of reducing their properties 

marketability so the properties can be gobbled up at reduced values.  In the event cities won’t offer this 

protection, it seems reasonable the state should stand up for the rights of homeowners and their hard 

invested dollars in the American Dream. 

 

 


